were Christman of the home of this sister.

e home of this sister.

s. Glenn

s. Glenn

ady recrived

New York

ATRE

ber 29-30

VECKS"

RYAN

AIGE

rdowners"

ICU

D THAT IS

lbs. \$1.89

25 lbs. \$1.99

.... lb. 79c

. lb. 27c

10 lbs. 95c

.. 3 lbs. 45c

n, 3 cans 89c

... pkg. 33c

.... lb. 69c

lb. 39c

lb. 29c

1. lb. 33c

lb. 39c

16. 75c

Ч.... lb. -59с \

Dial 4.63

RE RIGHT

OME-

sent and 1952

\$3.00 year; 7c copy

Air Kaid Warning Meeting to be Held Here

Reil, local Civil Defense Director announces that a joint Air Raid Warning meeting for all Andover and Alfred observers will be held in the Andover Central School next Friday evening, January 11, at 7:30.

This meeting will feature instructions to observes and movies. Lieut Keefer of the U.S. Air Force will be the instructor.

This will be the only instruction meeting for Andover and Alfred observers and all local observers and auxiliary police are urged to attend.

Also anyone interested in Civil Defense will be welcome at this meeting.

Robert Reed Re-Elected Head County Sportsmen

Robert A. Reed of Belmont was re-elected president of the Allegany County Federation of Sportsmen's Clubs at the annual meeting held Friday night in Relmont.

Harold Dash of Wellsville was re-elected vice-president and John A. Thompson of Angelica was elected secretary-treasurer to suceed Wilson Kopler of Fillmore, who expects to move from the county in the near future. John Wunder of Olean, district game manager, was the

principal speaker at the meeting. The next County Federation meeting will be held in Whitesville Friday, Jan. 25.

News Briefs of Local Servicemen

Pfc. Marlin Mather of Raleigh N. C., was greeting Andover relatives and friends the first of the week. Marlin expects to be transferred to a camp in Texas for manoeures in the near future.

Sgt. Richard Wheaton from Cherry Point is spending a 10day furlough and Pfc. Douglas Wheaton is home from Quantico Va., on a 5-day leave with their mother, Mrs. Edith Wheaton.

Pfc. Leroy Caple of the Keesler Air Force Base at Biloxi, Miss passed the Christmas holidays with his parents, Mayor and Mrs. Charles B. Caple.

Sgt. James Marsh, who has been stationed with the U.S. Occupational Forces in Germany, is spending a leave with his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Edson Marsh.

home Sunday from Bremerhave Germany and is spending a 30 day furlough at the home of his father. Sidney Kaple.

Grand and Trial Jurors Drawn for Jan. Court

Grand and Trial jurors drawn from Andover to serve at the term of Supreme Court to open at Belacent January 7, are: Grand Jurors: Edward L. Kent, Earl .. Allen, Frank W. Burrows and J. Fisher.

Tric Jaror: Arthur Genung.

i Ime Bureau

A remlar all day meeting will be held at the Grange Hall Wednesday muary 9th at 10:30 A.M. Less I on lamp making will be give by Mrs. Ruby Huffcut Please get in touch with Mrs. 1: Cut before Saturday if Annual Meeting of you plan to make a lamp in order may have the material heces. Also bring wood file, w driver, garnet paper or en, clothe and pliers. Saci inch at noon.

A of ground meat with or meat patties for four si ings when broiled or

Lawrence Bartz Dies in Buffalo Veterans Hospital

Our community was upon to mourn the loss of another of our popular school instructor when Lawrence Bartz passed away at the Veterans Hospital in Buffalo Monday afternoon, December 31, 1951, following a five weeks illness.



Lawrence F. Bartz

May 22, 1916, the son of Gust and Barbara Lahrer Bartz and was a graduate of the Albright Art School in Buffalo, Buffalo State Teachers College and did graduate work at Syracuse University.

He taught is Springville two years before entering the Armed Forces in 1942 where he served overseas in the Pacific Theatre from 1944 until discharged in 1946, and came to Andover in September 1947 as head of the Art Department in Andover Central School.

"Larry" as he was popularly known, was not only an artist himself but had the ability of transferring his talent to others, which with his likeable personality made him a host of friends as well as very successful in his chosen field of endeavor. He was also a lover of flowers and birds and grew flowers as a

He was a member of the Bless-Pyt Eldon L. Kaple arrived ed Sacrament Church of Andover lar cases. and a past president of Andover Exchange Club.

He was united in marriage, June 14, 1943, with Helen Sen-ott, who survives together with som Allen L. Bartz and a daughter, Jean M. Bartz. He is also survived by his parents; four Brothers Paul Bartz of Kansas Solly, Mon. Henry, Carl and Norman Bartz all of Buffalo; and a sister, Mrs. Clarence Bugman of

Services were held this morning with a prayer at 9:30 at the James B. Mulholland Funeral Home followed by Mass at 10 o'clock in Blessed Sacrament Church, the Rev. John R. Shea officiating. Burial with military honors under the auspices of Lynch-Burgett Post, American Legion, was in Gate of Heaven Cemetery, Andover.

The annual meeting will be Andover Free Library held at the Library Friday evening, January 11 at 7:30 o'clock. Annual reports will be given and such other business transbure additions makes enough ham acted as may come before the meeting. IRENE LYNCH

Secretary

Still Time to Answer Christmas Seal Letter

Confident that the 1951 Christmas Seal goal will soon be reached, the Allegany Health & Tuberculosis Association is going ahead with its plans to "launch a full-scale offensive" tuberculosis in Allegany County during the new year, Mrs. Ramon F. Reynolds, president of the Association, announced today.

While returns are still coming in to headquarters of the association, at Belmont, said Mrs. Reynolds, the Christmas Seal Sale is still short \$1300 of its goal, the minimum needed for the association to carry out its program in 1952. Mrs. Reynolds added that approximately \$600 has been received since Christ-

want to emphasize that it is not too late to answer that Christmas Seal Letter," Mrs. Reynolds added. "If everyone would acknowledge that letter, we should reach our goal."

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Lewis in Auto Accident

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Lewis Mr. Bartz was born in Buffalo, of Independence were treated at Jones Memorial hospital Satur. day afternoon for bruises and lacerations received in a two-car auto crash on the Belmont-Belvidere highway.

According to reports, a car driven by Edmond Rouse of Belmont skidded across the highway in front of the Lewis car just as the two cars were about to meet.

Mr. Lewis was on his way to Olean to pick up his traveling orders after having enlisted in the Air Force.

Jobless Must Accept Work He Can Do

A person collecting unemployment benefits must accept work for which he has the necessary skill when a job in his preferred occupation is not available.

This principle was laid down in a recent decision of the Appelate Division of the New York State Supreme Court, confirming three previous decisions in simi-

In the latest case, a chemical stenographer refused a job as a general stenographer. In the other cases, a fur finisher declined to work as a finisher on ladies' coats; a hair dresser, who is also an experienced sewing machine operator, turned down French and Italian bread spurned employment as a general ba-

In all cases courts supported the unemployment insurance offices which had cut off these workers from the benefits on the grounds that they had suitable employment good cause.

In Memoriam

CANNON: In loving memory gifts. of a dead wife and mother, Florence, who passed away one year ago to-day, January 3, 1951. Always a lonely heartache,

Always a silent tear, Always a beautiful memory Of our mother, dear. Sadly missed by husband and children.

The regular meeting of Lynch-Burgett American Legion Auxiliary will be held Monday evening, Jan. 7, at Legion Hall.

No Adult Education Classes This Week

There will be no Adult Education classes held this week. Also Adult Education classes in Current Events and Homemaking will be discontinued until further notice.

New Arrivals

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Genung are parents of a daughter born Monday, December 31, at Jones Memorial hospital.

I.O.O.F. Officers Elected. Will Be Installed Jan. 15

The following elective officers of Andover I. O. O. F. Lodge No. 786 for the coming term were named at the last regular meeting of Andover Lodge:

E. H. Higby, Noble Grand Charles Freeland, Vice Grand Francis Vickers, Secretary Oliver Kemp, Treasurer

District Deputy Clifford Roginson and official staff of Belmont will install the officers of Andover Lodge at the regular meeting of the Lodge to be held Tuesday evening, January 15.

Mrs. Leo Raufenbarth

Mrs. Leo Raufenbarth, 65, died at her home in Hornell Saturday morning, December 30, 1951.

She was a member of St. Ann's Church, Women of the Moose and the Friendship Degree of the Moose.

Besides her husband, she is survived by a daughter, Miss nell, a brother, Eugent Baker of Warland, Mont., a grandson Bruce Wheeler of Hornell and several nieces and nephews.

Prayer services were held at the home a 8:00 oclock Wednesday morning followed by mass in St. Ann's Church at 9:00. Burial was in the Gate of Heaven Cemetery, Andover.

Social Security Official In Welsvile Tuesdays

A representative of the Social Security Administration will be in Wellswille every Tuesday for the next four months. He can be contacted between 10 a.m. and Noon on the second floor of the Post Office Building.

You are urged to contact the representative if:

1—A worker 65 years of age or over does not earn over \$50 a month in work covered by Social Security.

2-If death occurs to a worker who was employed sometime under Social Security or was a Veteran of World War II.

Rod & Gun Club Annual Dinner Meeting

The annual dinner and elecan operator's job; and a baker of 'tion of officers of the Andover Rod & Gun Club will be held at the Legion Hall Monday evening, January 14. The dinner will be served by

the American Legion Auxiliary. Appreciation

wish to thank all my friends who have been so kind to send me cards also the Woman's Society and Friendly Class of the Methodist Church and the Elm Valley Community Club for their

Mrs. Emily Burger

Announce Engagement

Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Padden of Andover announce the engagement of their daughter, Teresa Ann to Arthur Heinemann, son of Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Heinemann of Wellsville. Miss Padden is now employed at the Bell Telephone Co., in Wellsville. Mr. Heinemann is a senior at the University of Oklahoma.

No date has been set for the wedding

Annual Dairy Congress Enlarged This Year

Milton Scutt, Friendship, N.Y., chairman of the Hay, Grain and Silage Show at the Annual Dairy Congress, announced today that the event this year, which is scheduled for January 22 and 23 at the Friendship Central School, has been planned by the committee to be bigger and better than ever before.

Mr. Scutt stated that the Show has been larger each year, but this year it is planned to incorporate in the show, not only exhibits of hay, grass and corn silage, but also samples of small cereal grains and corn grain that is grown in Allegany County.

He stated that a loving cup has been sponsored by various individuals and organizations to be awarded to each of the winners in the respective groups. The chairman stated that plastic containers for grass and corn silage are available at the Farm Bureau Office, and suggested that farmers who planned to display either of these two products at the Dairy Congress, pick them up at the Farm Bureau Office prior to the Dairy Congress. Mr. Scutt urged all farmers to

enter the Hay, Grain and Silage Show this year. He also stated that the Green Acres Contest for 1951 will come to a close at the Dairy Congress and that certificates will be awarded to those who have done a good job based on the questionnaires that have been received up-to-date. As a highlight of the Green Acres Contest, Mr. Scutt stated that a Gwendolyn Raufenbarth of Hor- table model AM-FM radio has been donated and will be presented to the winner of the Green Acres Contest at the Dairy Congress. He urged all farmers, if they have not sent in their completed questionnaires, to do. so immediately as the contest closes January 15th.

Officers Entertained

The officers of Anna W. Mc-Arthur Chapter O.E.S., were entertained by the matron, Mrs. Dorothy Burdick, at her hame, Friday evening. Refreshments were served by the hostess. A gift was given to each officer by the matron and the officers presented Mrs. Burdick with a gift.

Collector's Notice

Beginning Monday January 7, 1952, I will receive taxes at my home on Main street, from 9:00 a. m. until 3:00 p. m. on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays during January and February. One per cent will be added after January 31st to all taxes due, and one-half per cent will be added the first of each month following.

Taxes may be mailed at any time and receipts will be returned promptly. RICHARD E. APPIER

Tax Collecter.

Grange News

Regular meeting of Andover Grange next Wednesday evening, Jan. 9, at 8:00 p.m. Lunch will be served.

Annual Meeting Ayrshire Club Jan. 5

Francis Alvord, Secretary-Treasurer of the Allegany-Steuben Ayrshire Club, announced today that the Annual Meeting of this Association will be held Saturday, January 5th, at 10:30 A. M. at the Canisteo Grange Hall. Dinner will be served by the -----Grange and a representative of the Ayrshire breed will be there --to discuss some new things of interest to all Ayrshire breeders."

Mr. Alvord suggested that all persons interested in the Aylin ire breed plan to aftend this and

nual meeting.